

THE BOHMAN FAMILY

AFRICA FIELD DIRECTOR

January 2019

Dear Praying Friends,

Have you ever thanked the Lord for being born where you were and for being exposed to the Gospel when you were? Missionaries all over the world are reaching people who have not had the benefits of most of us in North America. Such is the case with one of our

national pastors who is reaching far into the northern regions of Kenya, into the traditional homeland of the Turkana tribe.

For a couple of years now, he has been taking long excursions up Lake Turkana to the small town of Loiyangalani in order to start a church.

With each trip, the Lord has rewarded his efforts. This past trip saw fifty-one decisions for Christ! They are now looking for property for this new church. Please be in prayer for this small congregation as there is much opposition both culturally and spiritually. Any donation marked "Turkana" will be sent to help build this new church!

Since our last letter, Lori and I flew to Côte d'Ivoire to host our first West Africa Field Conference in many years. Missionaries from six countries were represented, and we had a wonderful time of encouragement as well as challenges from the Word of God. The Lord has given us an incredible team of missionaries in West Africa! Let's be in prayer for 2019 to be an even greater year for the Lord's work in Africa!





Until all nations hear,

Eni Bohman

Eric Bohman



